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Division memorandum

No. 852 s. 2019

PHILIPPINE STATISTICS AUTHORITY X- NORTHERN MINDANAO DATA FESTIVAL

To: MARLON FRANCIS C. SERINA - Principal lll- CDONHS-SHS
BRENDA GALARPE- Principal I- Gusa RSHS
This Division

1. Attached is a communication from Ruben D. Abaro, Jr., Regional Director,
Philippine Statistics Authority, Region X- Northern Mindanao, inviting the Select
Senior High School Grade 12 Learners under the STEM Academic Track to
participate on its First Northern Mindanao Data Festival on October 29, 2019 at
Mallberry Suites Business Hotel, this city

2. There shall be 60 slots allotted for this division, 35 students for Cagayan de Oro
Senior High School and 25 students for Gusa Regional Science High School to
participate on the aforementioned event.

3. School principals are advised to inform the advisers to require the participants to
submit the parents’ consent to their advigers before allowing them to participate
the said activity.

4. Forinformation and guidance.

JONATHAN 8. DELA PENA, Ph.D. CESO V
School§ Division Superintendentﬁu
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Dear Dr. Dela Pena:

In relation to the 30" National Statistics Month celebration, the Philippine Statistics Authority X
(PSA-X) will be holding its first Northern Mindanao Data Festival with the theme “Bringing Statistics Closer
to the People™ on 29 October 2019 at Mallberry Suites Business Hotel, Cagayan de Oro City. The Data
Festival is a one-day event consisting of various presentations, open discussions and games. It aims to
instill appreciation and enhance statistical literacy among students; enjoin the academe in the advocacy of
statistics; strengthen partnerships and foster collaboration with other government offices; and promote

proper interpretation and use of statistics among data users.

One of the breakout sessions during the said activity is the session on career orientation for
students. This session provides career development guidance designed to prepare the students to better
understand career opportunities and to assist them in making meaningful and informed career choices in
the field of statistics. Statistical games will also be conducted during the event to increase self-esteem and

mental alertness of every participant and to facilitate learning of statistics in a fun and interactive way.

In this connection, we would like to invite senior high school students under the STEM curriculum
with their class advisers to participate in this activity. We would like to request for your assistance in inviting
Cagayan de Oro schools with STEM curriculum who may participate in this activity. We have allotted 60

slots for the senior high school students.

For questions or clarifications regarding this invitation, please call us at (088)856-4778 or 0956-
522-2575 and look for Ms. Genelyn S. Belaca-ol. We are hoping to receive the list of confirmed participating
schools by 24 October 2019. We are looking forward for the participation of our students, our future data

analysts and statisticians.

Truly yours,

RgEs D. ABARO, JR.

Regional Director
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